

Janes Elementary School

1/25/2011

Traffic Committee

Attention: John Rooney

730 Wisconsin Avenue

Racine, WI 53203

Dear Traffic Committee Members,

I would like to express our need to have a crossing guard on the northeast corner of Wisconsin Street and Barker Street. As you know, many of our children at Jane Elementary School walk to and from school each day. However, this corner poses an immediate danger to those children trying to cross on their way to and from school. Traffic routinely exceeds the posted 15 M.P.H. speed limit and thus makes it perilous for the children to cross especially considering the volume of traffic present at the start of school and when it lets out. Before a tragedy occurs at this intersection, I urge your committee to consider the benefits of having a safe crossing intersection at this corner for these wonderful children.

Sincerely,

Walter Robles

Janes Elementary School

Interim Directing Principal